Present: Katherine M. Ring, chairman, Rachel C. Reinstein, and John J. Jones. Meeting was called to order at 7:30pm with the Pledge of Allegiance. Last weeks minutes accepted.

Selectmen signed checks and building permits.

Rachel gave a report on the Gregg Lake Associations interest in the dragon flies. A letter will go out requesting more information on the cost for a Town of this size and if it is possible to do portions of the Town. The association is willing to pay to help clear up the mosquito problem at the Lake.

Bob Varnum, Road Agent checked out the bridge off Grove St. It will require three or four planks and will have to be purchesed from Smith Harriman since the ones at the Town Barn are not long enough. Bob requested information as to who is responsible for the repair of a road after the sewer hook up has been installed. Tim Denison of the Sewer Dept. was asked if his department is responsible. Any repairs to the road required due to installing new hook ups are to be repaired by the Highway Department, and the bill is to go to the Sewer Department. This way the road will be repaired to the Highway Dept. specs. Bob received several complaints about the water being shut off. He referred He also asked that Tim notify him in the event a road is to be closed down due to work by his department. Tim spoke to the Selectmen in regard to the above matters and was officially informed of the above requests from the Highway Department. Salmon Brook Road has once again be cleared of the beaver. The Old River Road was discussed. It is questioned as to what class it If a Road Agent did any work on the Road, even as a fovor, the Town may be responsible to maintain it. Information will be checked out by K. Ring. Mr. Aborne said he has not seen any maintainence being done on this road, although the Town has picked up the trash barrels. Clark Craig did mow and it is questioned as to why. He should be asked his reason for mowing since he did no other work on the road. John sees this as the road as the Town's responsibility. Bob agrees, but it will be checked out. The Road crew will be doing work on White Birch Point next week. will meet with the Association and tell them his plans. He would rather remove the remaining black top and put gravel on the road. He will clean out the culverts which will help a great deal. Buttercup Lane looks good. Before Building permit is issued, the Road Agent will be notified to check out the drive way to see if a culvert will be needed. All Slectment agreed to this. The flow from Richard Watterson's property is causing problems to the Town The Town paid him to correct any problems caused by the sewer and he was to make the needed repairs to his property. A water pipe is raising on High St. and will have to be taken care of. Bob will be talking to Whitcomb Construction Co. along with Lloyd on

Brian Brown, police chief requested an executive session to go over personel matters.

Thursday to go over problems on West St. Smith Harriman will do as much as he can and still keep within the budgeted

Meeting called to order. A meeting is being set up with the Hillsboro Selectmen to go over the

amount on road improvements.

I'm R

dispute of the Town line.

Meeting adjourned at 9:30pm

ems

Minutes amended: 6/3/85

Tim Denison of the Sewer and Water Department was officially notified of the danger to travelers from the raised water pipe on High St. Tim agreed to make the needed repairs. He believes he will have to sink the pipe to correct the problem.

ems